TOWN OF WINDHAM

TOWN BOARD MEETING




OCTOBER 11, 2018
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY
Present: Supervisor: Robert J. Pelham

   Councilmen: Wayne Van Valin, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Town Clerk: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Delaware Engineering John Brust, Police Chief Tor Tryland, Gail Nicholsen, Attorney Kevin Young, Lee Prince, Mike Tancredi & Phyllis Parrish 
Absent: Councilman Donald Murray, Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington & Ambulance Administrator Davia Montie
The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. and Councilman Van Valin opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
THE MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 27, 2018 TOWN BOARD MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present. He has nothing to report on at this time.
2.APPLICATION FOR OUTSIDE SEWER DISTRICT new construction of a single-family home @ 64 Indian Heights, SBL #78.00-6-38. Vaughn Construction has paid $50 for EDU application. Cost for an out of district user is $5,000 to hook up.  John Brust will get an estimate pipe extension price to offer the contractor.   A motion to approve the outside sewer district application was made by Councilman Van Valin, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with 4 in favor, one absent.
3.ENGAGEMENT LETTER FROM ATTORNEY KEVIN YOUNG for Board’s review and needs Supervisor’s signature. Attorney Kevin Young agrees to represent the Town of Windham with legal representation with regard to the Windham Water District No. 1 and the Windham Sewer District No. 1.  A motion to approve engagement letter and have the Supervisor sign was made by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one absent.
4.WILDER PROJECT Attorney Kevin Young was present.  December, 2017 the Town approved the water and sewer connections for 12 homes. They need a water connection agreement; a sewer connection agreement and they will need a transportation corporation for the sewer line.  Kevin has prepared a water connection, sewer connection and a petition for the transportation corporation agreement at their request; this is all based on a retainer letter he received. In the future, Kevin will not work for them. Councilman Walker brought up the Developer has to pay the Town costs and for Kevin’s legal work. Kevin will bill the Town and the Town will have to set up an escrow for the attorney fees.  The Town of Windham has a Sewer Use Law.  In this law there is a section that talks about the out of district sewer connection user. We do not have a Water Use Law. We did a water connection agreement with Ski Windham, Alvanzato and with 
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Whisper Creek.  In that we established a $5,000 fee for out of district connection fee.  John Brust, “It was done by contract opposed to by local law”. Therefore, the Town of Windham has no Water Use Law in effect.  The Wilder/Fromm Group do not like some of the issues in the agreements and they have requested some changes, therefore, Kevin is requesting an Executive Session to discuss some of those issues for contract negotiations.

5.LETTER FROM LEE PRINCE looking for curb side at 98 County Route 65, Hensonville.  Lee Prince has already spoken to Greene County Highway and they suggested Mr. Prince speak with the Town of Windham.  Currently the curb is broken. The water is not properly being drained it is going into the basement of the house. Mr. Prince asked his secretary to send a copy of the letter to the Town Supervisor. He is waiting to hear back from the County. Mike Tancredi is looking to discuss the 52-Unit RV Park proposal.  The main issue he would like to speak about is the impact fee (this is a connection fee not impact fee) of $3,500.00 per EDU 290 gallons approx. which is a charge for a new home.  This is not a new home, it is a recreational vehicle and it doesn’t generate anywhere near the 290 gallons.  Attorney Young spoke he had drafted that law and it is correct at $3,500.00 per unit per residential use.  Attorney Young explained the law and how it works.
6.CAPITAL REGION NORDIC ALLIANCE INC. WOULD LIKE PERMISSION to use the Windham Path November 4, 2018 for a Trail Orienteering Event.  Russ Myer is the Executive Director for this event.  The Board asks that the participants use the State Route 23 entrance for parking and they are interested in about how many people might be participating in the event?  A copy of the letter has been submitted to the Police. A copy of their Certificate of Insurance will be sent prior to the event. A motion to approve was made by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.
7.TOWN CLERK’S REVENUE REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER $4,523.31.   A motion to approve was made by Councilman Van Valin, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with 4 in favor, one absent.
8.ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS 2019 Training School & Annual Meeting will be held at the New York Marquis, New York City, February 17-20, 2019.

9.TOWN JUSTICE REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER Justice McCarthy $938.00 & Justice Stevens

$1,965.00 has been noted by the Board.
10.GENERAL FUND RESOLUTION #21 OF 2018 the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the General Fund Accounts.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.
11.HIGHWAY REPORT: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington was absent.

12.POLICE REPORT: Police Chief Tor Tryland was present. The Chief would like permission to buy ammunition at a cost of $1,400.00.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Van Valin, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.  Autumn Affair was very busy and a great event.  The Town could have had more parking or a shuttle like they used last year but was not used this year?  Maybe the shuttle could be used for next year.  The crosswalk signs were out and worked out well.  Mill Street had an issued with the sign not working well on the turn and Church Street too. The traffic sticks were out and worked great slowing down the traffic.  The Police UTV worked out great for this past weekend.  It was also very helpful to the highway as they needed it for something to fix on the Windham Path.  The new police car was presented at the Autumn Affair with a lot of positive feedback.  The car is still waiting for new parts before it can be put in use.  The office computer has had some computer upgrades & program issues Brian Farrell was in to fix that.
13.COMMITTEE REPORTS: Councilman Walker there is a SWAC meeting Wednesday, October 24, 2018 in Tannersville. Supervisor Pelham would like to know if anything more is going on with the Mad Brook project.  John Brust will check and get back.  There are a few street lights that are out.  If the Police could make note of the light pole number and address it is near, the list can be submitted to NYSEG.  There are still some sandwich board signs that do not have proper permits like St. Theresa’s Church & Winwood.  Councilman Peters would like to 
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thank the Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington & the Highway Dept. and the Windham Police Department for a great job on traffic control this past weekend. Parking was a big issue.  Councilman Peters is going to research the deed restrictions for the McRoberts property on Mill 
Street for possible more public parking.  At the last town board meeting the Board was given for their review a “draft proposal policy for anyone who uses the Town Government owned properties and subsequently charges an admission fee, site fee or any other fee…” TOWN BOARD RESOLUTION #33 OF 2018: Councilman Peters read aloud…..“Effectively October 11, 2018 anyone who uses the town property and subsequently charges and admission fee, site fee, or any other fee will be subject to a Town Use Fee levied by the town to help defray the expenses paid by the town for upkeep of the property…”  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one absent.  Councilman Van Valin Cornerstone Restoration has already started work at the WWTP.  They already hit a series of underground electrical/communication lines that operate the plant.  There is now a liability issue that Cornerstone will be responsible to pay for. A proposed construction schedule for Contract #4 Sidewalks & Drainage Improvements has been given to the Board.  Attorney Larry Gardner is working on the public parking lot agreements with Bunce & Windham Ventures.  He has the settlement papers for Mid State Holdings as they have withdrawn their tax action. No money has been spent for this appraisal.  He is in negotiations with the Axle house as they are still proceeding.  Attorney Gardner and Bob Rhoades Assessor are working together. No settlement will be done without the Board’s approval. With the Assessor’s help he is researching Scandinavian Drive, as to who owns what parcels. 


14.AMBULANCE REPORT: Ambulance Administrator Davia Montie was absent.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC: no response.
ACCOUNT BALANCES AND BUDGET COMPARISIONS October 11, 2018 files were made available for the Board to review.
GENERAL FUND WARRANT #19-G contained vouchers #749-762, totaling $4,603.65 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.

HIGHWAY FUND WARRANT #19 contained vouchers #186-191, totaling $2,072.58 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.
SEWER DISTRICT FUND WARRANT #19 contained vouchers #263-274, totaling $13,706.89 was audited and approved on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.

STREETLIGHTING FUND WARRANT #10 contained vouchers #73-76, totaling $124.36 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.
NEW YORK RISING WARRANT #17 (Culvert CO 56 & Generators & Mad Brook) contained vouchers #31-34, totaling $5,552.37 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.

GENERAL FUND PAYROLL WARRANT #21-P for General contained 9 claims, totaling $8,577.74 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.  Ambulance payroll contained 22 claims, totaling $13,172.99 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent. Police payroll contained 7 claims, totaling $8,422.81 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.
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HIGHWAY PAYROLL WARRANT #21-P contained 4 claims, totaling $6,688.00 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.

SEWER DISTRICT FUND PAYROLL WARRANT #21-P contained 4 claims, totaling $675.80 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.

EXECUTIVE SESSION Councilman Peters made a motion at 8:10 p.m. to recess from the Town Board Meeting to go into Executive Session to receive advice from council, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent. Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Delaware Engineering John Brust, Attorney Kevin Young and Town Clerk Bonnie Poehmel were allowed to stay. All others in the audience were asked to leave. Delaware Engineering John Brust and Town Clerk Bonnie Poehmel agree to attorney client privilege per Attorney Kevin Young.
RECONVENE MEETING Councilman Peters made a motion at 8:27 p.m. to adjourn from Executive Session to reconvene to the Town Board Meeting, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.

The meeting adjourned at 8:27 p.m. on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with 4 in favor, one absent.
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